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 Kaa Cub Scout Pack 

Annual Report 2020 - 21 

The past year of Scouting has been like no other 
for the KAA cub pack. Despite taking a break during the 
worst of the pandemic, we still managed to hold both 
outdoor and virtual meetings which were well 
received by the Cubs.  
 
Earlier this year we sadly lost one of our founding 
leaders, Tim Fry. Tim gave a huge amount of time and 
energy to the group and up until his passing played a 
key role in managing our finances and record keeping. Unfortunately, we were not able to 
attend Tim’s funeral however the group was represented by Chris and Garry who presented a 
wreath on behalf of the entire group. Tim will be truly missed. 

 
During the winter months we managed to have meetings with 
reduced numbers. We worked on healthy eating by making fruit 
skewers and discussing the different food groups which make up 
a healthy diet.  
We also did some knot and team working activities whereby we 
made flagpoles and chariots using a variety of materials which we 
then raced around the scout hut.  
As ever we have had plenty bonfires. We have been cooking 
burgers, sausages, marshmallows and heating water using billy 

cans for hot chocolate.   
 
Recently the Cubs were challenged to decorate Go karts using a variety of materials whilst 
following a design criteria. Once complete we raced the GO karts around the woods beside the 
hall.  
 
We look forward to making the most of the warmer weather as 
we plan our future programme.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Andrew, Michael, George and Luke and Daniel  


